AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 30th December, 2013

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The roll call appears above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

John Venezia, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On # 5a     ENGINEERING: GHD Engineering Meadow Hill South Correction Action Plan  



         Presentation


Add On 13 C. ENGINEERING: 2013 Air National Guard Water Rate Calculation 
  
Add On 14C. TOWN CLERK: First Deputy Town Clerk
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,411,258.49, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
5a. (Add On) ENGINEERING: GHD Engineering - Meadow Hill South Correction Action Plan  



                Presentation
GHD Engineering representatives gave a presentation on the Meadow Hill South Corrective Action Plan for Sanitary Sewers (See attached)

They said in June of 2013 the Town of Newburgh experienced sanitary sewer overflows in the Meadow Hill South area and the Department of Environmental Conservation has asked the Town to create a correction action plan.  
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town Of Newburgh, asked the Town Board to review the attached papers and to review the report that GHD will submit to him by next week. The approved report will be submitted to the DEC as soon as possible. The DEC is expecting completion of the correction action plan by September of 2014.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town said the Town will have to have a public hearing regarding this matter. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize GHD Engineering to prepare a design proposal for the Town Board’s consideration. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.):  Local Law for Residency Requirements

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the postings have been completed to conduct this public hearing. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and has been on the Town’s website since December 13, 2013. There was an advertisement placed in the Sentinel on December 13, 2013 and in the Mid- Hudson Times on December 18, 2013.

MOTION was made at 7:21 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Mr. Taylor said this Local Law pertains to the Second Deputy Town Clerk and the Second Deputy Receiver of Taxes. This law will allow the Town Clerk and the Receiver of Taxes to appoint Second Deputies who are not a resident of the Town of Newburgh.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments. There were none. 

MOTION was made at 7:23 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2014 providing for the Residency Requirements for Certain Offices of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7. THREE LOTS ON A COMMON DRIVE:   Lands of DiChiaro

Louise and Marguerite DiChiaro came before the Town Board. 
They reviewed a map of the property and the placement area of two single family homes and one two family home. Louise DiChiaro said the first house will be located 590 feet off of Forest Road. Presently they are requesting to build approximately a 2,500 square foot two family house on the middle lot.   

Mr. Taylor said as a condition of approval a waiver is needed to allow three lots on a common driveway. The Town Board will require notation that there will be no further sub-division of the properties without access to a private or Town road. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if each house will have its own well and septic.

Mrs. DiChiaro replied that they will.

Mr. Osborne suggested that the driveway have a turnoff in order to allow other cars to pass. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the first house have its own driveway and then have another driveway for the two family house and the single family house.
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Mr. Osborne suggested that the Town review the map and then contact the DiChiaros.

8. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

A. Highway Superintendent

Darrel Benedict, Highway Superintendent, and John Platt, Commissioner of The Department of Public Works (DPW), came before the Town Board.
Supervisor Booth said that Mr. Benedict will be retiring as Highway Superintendent with an effective date of December 30, 2013. Mr. Booth is requesting that Mr. Benedict be appointed as the assistant DPW Superintendent effective December 31, 2013 with a duration date of February 26, 2014. This will allow Mr. Platt to review all of Mr. Benedict’s duties. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to accept the resignation of Darrel Benedict, Town of Newburgh Highway Superintendent. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to appoint Darrel Benedict as the Assistant Public Works Superintendent at his current salary as the Highway Superintendent with an effective date of December 31, 2013 and will expire on February 26, 2014. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The Town Board thanked Mr. Benedict for all his years of service. 
B. Dix Avenue Pump Station:

I
New Pump Quote
John Platt, DPW Commissioner, said recently the pump at the Dix Avenue Sewer Pump Station had to be replaced with an existing Town pump that operates at a marginal capacity. He is requesting to purchase a new pump and he has obtained a quote from Tam Enterprises for an amount of $9,550.00. They will use the pump they are currently using for emergencies. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 19, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to purchase an ABS pump for Dix Avenue pump station from Tam Enterprises, Inc., who is located in New Hampton, New York, for a cost as follows:

ABS Pump 

$8350.00

Installation of pump
    950.00

Installation of new relay 

Existing control panel
    250.00

TOTAL

            $9,550.00
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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II
 Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated December 19, 2013, submitted by John Platt, DPW Commisioner, in the amount of $9,550.00 from account number 8130-0473-5003 and transferred to account number 8130-0200-5003. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. Budget Transfer to Capital Project

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated December 18, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, in the amount of $68,000.00.  The funds will come from the Interfund Line account and transferred into the Capital Project account for the Laurie Lane – Grandview Drive water main extension. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

D.   Interfund Transfer for Colden Park Capital Improvements

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated December 23, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, for the Colden Park Capital Improvements as follows:

From Account


Amount


040.8330.0100

$30,000.00


040.8330.0200

  10,000.00


040.8330.0457

  20,000.00


040.8330.0459

  70,000.00


040.8330.0470

    5,000.00


040.8340.0100

  20,000.00


040.8340.0458

  15,000.00


040.8340.0473

  10,000.00


040.8340.0472

    5,000.00


040.8340.0499

    5,000.00



TOTAL

          $190,000.00


To Account


Amount


040.9902.0900
          $190,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to transfer $190,000.00 from account number 040.9902.0900 to Colden Park Capital Improvements fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Councilman Woolsey asked to have Central Hudson do their work that is needed for Colden Park at the same time that the Town does theirs in order not to have to repair the road twice. He requested that the request be put in writing. 
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9. RESOLUTION REQUESTING TRAFFIC STUDIES ON ROUTE 9W
Mr. Taylor said he prepared a resolution and forwarded it to the Town Clerk requesting traffic signal warrant studies. 
Supervisor Booth said he has met with the Department of Transportation in November 2013 and they agreed to do a traffic warrant study at the intersections of NYS Route 9W and the following Town of Newburgh streets: McCall Place, North Hill Lane and DeVito Drive. The studies will determine if a traffic light at any of these locations is warranted. 

Supervisor Booth has also obtained traffic information from Deputy Chief Campbell that will be included in the traffic study. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution: Request for Performance of Traffic Signal Warrant Studies of Certain Intersections on New York State Route 9W in the Town of Newburgh by the New York State Department of Transportation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. RECEIVER OF TAXES:  Part Time Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request of incoming Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith, to hire Mary Lou Venuto to fill the part time clerk position available in the Receiver of Taxes Office at an hourly rate of $31.00 per hour. The pay rate will not exceed the funds available in the 2014 budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. PARKS AND RECREATION:  Part Time Laborers

Supervisor Booth said Mr. Petrillo has requested to hire three part-time laborers. The funds and hours will not exceed what is allocated in the budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 12, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to start the hiring process for three part-time Laborers at the Recreation Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ACCOUNTING:  Capital Projects

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 17, 2013, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, to close the Highway Capital Project for Grand Avenue North in the amount of $19,595.33 and the General Fund Capital Project Highway HVAS in the amount of $30,084.82. All of these funds will be transferred into the Debt Service Fund- 2005 bond account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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13. ENGINEERING:

A. Water Supply: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the budget transfer request dated December 20, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:


FROM


TO


AMOUNT

8330.481

8330.472




Utilities

Consultants

$50,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated December 20, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:
FROM


TO


AMOUNT

8330.481

8330.430


Utilities

NYC Water

$40,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Laurie Lane—Grandview Drive Water Main Extension: Budget Transfer

This item was acted on in item 8C
C. (Add On) 2013 Air National Guard Water Rate Calculation
The proposed rate for the 2013 Air National Guard will be calculated based on the current year’s projected expenditures as contained in the Town of Newburgh and its Water Districts approved budgets, divided by the prior year’s total metered usage. For 2011, the projected budget of the Town’s Water Districts, including certain projected capital expenditures is $5,834,473.00. The total metered water consumption for 2010 was 692,427,756 gallons. Using these figures, the 2011 rate is calculated to be $8.43 per 1000 gallons. The total 2012 metered water consumption was 988,895,928 gallons
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the resolution for the 2013 water usage rate for the Air National Guard water fund budget at $6,561,766.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
14. TOWN CLERK: 

A. Budget Transfer for Election Chargeback

Supervisor Booth said the Election Paybacks for the Town of Newburgh 2013 elections were $56,499.74. Town Clerk Zarutskie said this item was budgeted for $45,000.00 and therefore he is requesting a budget transfer. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated December 27, 2013, submitted by Town Clerk Zarutskie in the amount of $11,500.00. The funds will be withdrawn from the Contingency Fund # 1990.0499 and deposited into the Election Budget account # 1450.0496. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. Election Chargeback 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the payment of the 2013 Election Paybacks to the Orange County Board of Elections in the amount of $56,449.74.

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
C. (Add On) First Deputy Town Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 5, 2013, submitted by Andrew Zarutskie, the Town Clerk, to appoint Bette J. Merrill as his First Deputy Town Clerk, with a salary rate of $36,051.00 per year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Santa Monica Holding:  Litigation Update

MOTION was made at 8:24 pm by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the Santa Monica Holding litigation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made at 9:08 pm by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Council Bello
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
The Town Board then considered two motions:

MOTION was made to adopt the Resolution of Adoption of a Negative Declaration under SEQRA in Regard to a Proposed Settlement of lawsuit challenging Local Law No. 6 of 2012.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – Yes; Councilwoman Greene – Yes; Councilman Bello – Yes; Supervisor Booth – no.  
Motion approved 4 yes, 1 no, 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made to adopt the Resolution Approving Proposed Settlement of a Lawsuit Challenging Local Law No. 6 of 2012.  Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Bello.

Vote: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – no. 

Motion approved 3 yes, 2 no, abstain, 0 absent.
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16. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:14 pm by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey-yes; Councilman Piaquadio-yes; Councilwoman Greene-yes; Councilman Bello-absent; Supervisor Booth-yes                                                                                                                                    Motion passed: 5-yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 Meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
___________________________
       _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

